PWG: DRAFT Emergency Meeting Notes

June 18, 2007
Phone:

Terry Bates, Oncor Electric Delivery
Kyle Miller, CenterPoint
Diana Ott, ERCOT

Ernie Podraza, Direct Energy
Carl Raish, ERCOT

Lee Star, Bryan Texas Utilities

Lloyd Young, AEP

Eric Bratcher, First Choice

Dana Showalter, ERCOT

Jeongdai (JD) Kim, Green Mountain Energy Co
Michelle Trenary, Tenaska Power Services
Discussion Notes:
Ernie reviewed the agenda for the meeting, along with a brief explanation for the reason of the urgency status request of LPGRR024. Lee Star expressed some concerns about the email vote since the vote is only open to standing members. 
Ernie stated that due to the residential algorithm using 5 years of historical data, the only Market Participant who could be trying to run the algorithm would be AREPs that have customers for the entire review period.  

Carl went over the PowerPoint presentation and explained the implications if we do not get urgency status approved by COPS.  ERCOT got with the legal department and the rule is to run the code according to the approved document that is posted, not the intent.  This would result in a very large number of erroneous changes to the incorrect profile type.  

Ernie asked everyone on the phone if anyone was opposed to any of the three recommendations in the PowerPoint: LPGRR024 and the urgency status and the instruction to ERCOT staff to use the intended algorithm.  No Market Participants expressed opposition. 
Lee Star requested a list of the standing members of COPS along with their e-mail addresses.

Ernie informed PWG members that he would send out an e-mail stating that the PWG voiced consensus for the three recommendations to COPS. 
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